# General Membership Meeting Minutes November 08 2022 7:00pm Snack Shack

Members Present; Bill Toulopoulos, Tim Corr, Joe Vetrano, Katey Norvish<del>, Shannon Courtney</del>, Andy McKenna, Kris Barry, Dominic Barsanti, Rob Short

## September minutes: Approved

Treasurer's report 10/11/22: Treasurer's report update, reviewed and approved by all in attendance. Account balance as of 11/08 \$51,343.03. Upcoming Expenses – approx. \$4k. This includes Q4 dues, end of year gifts (trophies \$1,540) possible super bowl jackets dependent on winning teams, website domain fee and OCYFL fine. Kris and Bill to schedule meeting with Bank prior to 11/30.

# KYSO Update:

- The winter fundraiser, Cold Turkey to be held
- Bill is still requesting reimbursement for the PA system
- We are paid in full through Q3
- SLYF to donate remaining snack shack items to KYSO Cold Turkey Tournament. Not much left over
- BOD to clean out snack shack and store all purchased equipment and stock for next season. We will be handing over the snack shack to Baseball.
- o We will be purchasing a new grill for next season and will be reimbursed by KYSO

#### OCYFL:

- No update
- We owe a \$100 fine for cancelling a game on 10/8

### Football:

- Equipment return, December 3<sup>rd</sup>
- Helmets to be picked up by Riddell around 12/10
- We will begin research on purchasing new equipment. Shoulder pads, jerseys, pants and we will need approx. 35 new helmets
- Banquets to be held by each team individually, around the 2<sup>nd</sup> week in January
- Super bowl jackets, will need them for each team that wins, we used Pam from firefly last year, was a guick turnaround.
- · Trophies are ordered
- Open board positions, VP/secretary/fundraiser coordinator/KYSO rep, email to be sent out to request intent to run
- Rob will be applying for a grant to get larger stands donated for the game field
- Rob and Dom to look into hiring Kids from the carpentry program at the HS to build storage as an addition to an existing building on the field

# **Fundraising:**

Discussed winter fundraising, to continue discussion with new Fundraiser Coordinator